CLRC Finance Committee 
May 17, 2007
CLRC Headquarters
2:00 p.m.
Present: Tom French (SU Barclay Law Library), Chair; Maureen Kays (Bond, Schoeneck & King); Elizabeth Elkins (SUNY ESF), Treasurer; Mary Lou Caskey (Mid York Library System); Courtney Lee (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), Liaison.

Excused:   Robert O’Boyle (OCC) 
Tom French called the meeting to order at 2:10 p.m. 
1.
Minutes of the April 19, 2007 Finance Committee Meeting
The minutes were approved as written, with one minor spelling correction.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and unanimously approved.
2.
Check & Deposit Register ending April 30, 2007
The Committee reviewed the Register.  There were no questions.  Penelope explained that a mistake by the bank had sent us into insolvency; during Penelope’s vacation, Nancy transferred sufficient funds to cover all checks but the bank did not honor the online transfer and did not notify Penelope.  Nancy’s online account was not established correctly by HSBC.  Nancy is now able to transfer funds.  The bank refunded all the fees.  
The Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Betsy Elkins), seconded and approved.
3. The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports ending April 30, 2007
· Courtney gave a full account of the financial reports, including variances over $1,000.  All of these have been discussed previously. 
· Accounts payables include some MISP charges, some LSTA expenses that were paid for by credit card, and health insurance and TIAA-CREF charges.
The Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved.
4.
Old Business 
a) Dues Structure.  
Following discussion at last month’s meeting, the Committee decided that it would consider and revise the CLRC criteria for membership before altering the current dues structure.  It was recommended to keep the dues structure as it stands currently.  There was a discussion about how best to grow CLRC membership and make it attractive to all types of libraries.  Committee members will consider this question, draft relevant criteria language and send to Penelope.  
6. New Business
a. Mileage  
The new IRS mileage rate is 48.5 cents.  The Committee agreed that CLRC should use the new IRS rate.  Moved (Betsy Elkins)/S/A. 


b.  SARBIT
Penelope reported that the CLRC SARBIT form is complete and ready for submission to DLD.
Meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.
Next Meeting:  August 15, 2007 at 2 p.m. at CLRC.
Respectfully submitted,
Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director
